
Board of Supervisors Minutes 

February 6, 2023 

 

The Tama County Board of Supervisors met at 8:30 a.m. February 6, 2023.  Present: 1st District 

Supervisor, Curt Hilmer; 2nd District Supervisor, Bill Faircloth and 3rd District Supervisor, Dan 

Anderson.  

8:30 – 9:00 Employee/Department Head Time 

9:00-9:30 Public Comment Time   The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Present:  Supervisors Hilmer, Faircloth, Anderson.  Tama County Auditor Laura Kopsa, several 

members of the Tama County Against Wind Turbines Coalition.  There was not a Deputy Sheriff  

present.   Roger Wacha Jr. was present and asked how much COVID relief money is left?  He had 

heard it can be used for roads.  He would like to see that done.  The gravel roads are getting pretty 

bad and need to be kept up.  Jon Winkelpleck spoke about being approached by a group of people 

recently asking if they have to sign easements.  He stated that some of the county constituents are 

losing faith in the Supervisors.  The Supervisors would like those people to come talk to them or 

call them.  The group would still like a moratorium on any new wind projects and would like to see 

an industrial solar ordinance put in place.  There are many rules and regulations on land and home 

owners that control what we can and can’t do that we all must abide by. 

 The detailed notes are available in the County Auditor’s office.  

 

Motion by Anderson, seconded by Hilmer to approve the minutes of the January 30th regular 

meeting and the February 3rd special meeting.   All voted aye.  Motion carried 

 

The Board met with Lyle Brehm, Tama County Engineer, to get a road projects report.  Roger 

Wacha Jr. shared concerns he has about the gravel roads, taking care of them and getting rock on 

them. 

 

Tammy Wise, HR/Insurance Administrator, shared that Tama-Toledo will be an overnight stop for 

RAGBRAI on July 27th.   

 

Motion by Hilmer, seconded by Anderson to approve the Traer Golf liquor license.  All voted aye.  

Motion carried.   

 

Motion by Anderson, seconded by Hilmer to approve the claims for payment as presented.  All 

voted aye.  Motion carried. 

 

Chairman Faircloth adjourned the meeting at 9:51 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


